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Vice Flotilla Commander


United States Coast Guard Auxiliary


Flotilla 113-11-01

SUBJECT: Summary of November’s Staff Officer's Reports

2 March 2016


2 March 2016
FROM: Dan Powers, VFC

TO: Members of Flotilla 113-11-01

SUBJECT: Summary of January 2016 Staff Officer's Reports

William Leoppard, FSO-CM –   NOTHING TO REPORT

Randy Partain, FSO-CS 

FROM: Randy N. Partain, FSO-CS

DATE: 27-JAN-2016

FROM: Randy N. Partain, FSO-CS

TO: MEMBERS AUX FLOTILLIA 113-11-01

SUBJECT: MARCH MONTHY CS (Communication Services) REPORT

I will continue to attach the latest FSO reports and meeting minutes to the “Members Only” section of our website.  I have also attached this months meeting agenda.  

As mentioned previously, the URL of our website is http://a1131101.wow.uscgaux.info, it also redirects from www.northtahoecgaux.com.  There are public sections and private “member's only” sections. If you enter your member number and your universal password you will have access to the member’s only pages.  If anyone needs help accessing the member's only area please contact me.

My next task will be to continue learning about the website development tool and attend the Aux-04 C school in the near future.  Once I have a better understanding of the website tools I will update the site with more recent pictures of our Flotilla’s activities and members.  The current site content has not been updated in a few years.  If FSO's for PR, Training, HR, Ops, etc. would like anything posted to the site please forward it to me.  I also plan to link the Flotilla's Facebook page to our website and vice-versa.

If any members have an interest in writing content/articles/blogs for the website please let me know; randy_partain@hotmail.com  775-762-4416.  The website was my first introduction to the Flotilla and can be a great recruiting tool for prospective members.

Unassigned, FSO-DV – NO REPORT 

Cameran Stolz, FSO-FN – SEE ATTACHMENT

Ross Johnson, FSO-HR –

· Here is my HR Report for Feb. 2016:

· Flotilla membership:        35

· Accessions:        0

· Losses:            0

· Contact/Leads being pursued:    2

· Contact/Leads with action:        2

· Contact/leads dropped:            0

        

Jeff Mays, FSO-IS – NOTHING REPORTED

Bruce Thee, FSO-MA

Subject: March FSO-MA Monthly Reports

Regarding MA (Materials):

1. Bill Stolz brought Brian Barton’s PPE up from the Bay, and I’ll get it to him soon.

2. If anyone needs any supplies, let me know.

End of report.

Bruce Thee, FSO-MT

Subject: March FSO-MT Monthly Report

1. We held our Boat Crew training classes on February 3, 10, 17 and 24. Participants

included Randy Partain, Rebecca Ijekah, Camie Stolz, Linda Thee and Tom Temken. Bill

Stolz, Chris Minedew and I were there as instructors.

2. With my busy season in full swing, I plan to continue with our Crew Training sessions,

but I will not have time to get the status on everyone’s mandatory training. I will get that

organized right after tax season and will work with all the individual members to get

caught up on them all. I understand they will all be presented at D Train, which would be

an excellent opportunity to get them all taken care of.

3. This summer I’ll also coordinate with our FSO-Operations, Tom Henderson, to make

sure all our operational members get the training they want/need to maintain their

operational readiness.

Brian Barton, FSO-NS – 

Only report, aid verifier assignments for D-11 will be coming out soon. Stay tuned.

Tom Henderson, FSO-OP

DETAILS 

1. As of this week, we have completed all Winter PPE Dry Suit swims for this year. If any flotilla has any additional members needing winter PPE, please contact me.

2. We will have a facility on patrol for the Polar Bear Swim @ Gar Woods 05-Mar-16. At the conclusion of the swim they will conduct two boat training with Station Lake Tahoe.

 AGENCY INTERACTIONS

1. None
 

UPCOMING EVENTS, DATES AND LOCATIONS


None

STAFF OFFICER OP GOALS

End of report

Unassigned, FSO-PA – NO REPORT 

Unassigned, FSO-PB – NO REPORT

Unassigned, FSO-PE  - NO REPORT

Unassigned, FSO-PV  - NO REPORT

Chris Minedew, FSO-MS -

Monthly report:

Protecting Lake Tahoe 

 Learn from Science

50 years of research has shown that Lake Tahoe is threatened by loss of water clarity, an increase in non-native species, changes in the food web, and risk of catastrophic wildfire  Research allows for wise public policy decisions. Lake Tahoe provides a living laboratory for studying freshwater lakes and their ecosystems.

Think Blue

 Consider how your actions will impact the lake and surrounding watershed.  Never dump anything into the storm drains. The underground storm drain system leads directly to roadside ditches, streams and eventually to the lake.  Prevent soil erosion by covering bare soil in your yard, by staying on trails and by parking in designated areas.   Fertilize wisely – Fertilizers contain the nutrients (nitrogen and phosphorus) that feed plants, including algae, which harm the lake.  Pick up after your pet.  

Practice Good Stewardship of Lake, Land and Sky

Do not litter: dispose of trash properly.  Be careful with fire.  Stay on trails and avoid fragile areas – Straying from the trail causes excessive erosion.   Practice “Leave No Trace” outdoor ethics: “Pack it in, pack it out.”  Protect sensitive areas such as stream zones and meadows.  Respect plants and wildlife.  

 Start in Your Backyard:

Tahoe Locals Have Responsibilities  Complete the required Best Management Practices (BMPs) and Defensible Space projects on your property.  BMPs improve water quality by reducing soil erosion and capturing polluted water before it enters Lake Tahoe. The intent of BMPs are to help designed landscapes better mimic the natural ecosystem, reducing the amount of dirt and sediment the flows into Tahoe. 

Keep it Native  Use native and adapted plants which are easier to maintain and require little irrigation and fertilizer.   Never plant non-native invasive ornamentals on your property. Invasive weed infestations can permanently alter the environment and cost millions of dollars to manage, making early detection and rapid response the most effective tools in the fight against invasive weeds.  Watch out for hoary cress, Dalmatian toadflax, spotted knapweed, and Scotch broom. For a complete list of priority weeds, visit www.tahoeinvasiveweeds.org.  

Watch out for invasive aquatic species such as Quagga mussels, Zebra mussels, New Zealand mudsnails, Eurasian watermilfoil and Curlyleaf pondweed which hitch rides on boats, trailers and equipment. Check boat propellers, bilge and bait buckets to help prevent the spread of invasive species that can have devastating long-term effects on Lake Tahoe and its streams. Ensure your boat is clean, drained and dry after every outing and have your boat inspected prior to launch.  

Cameron Stolz, FSO-SR- SEE ATTACHMENT

Steve Perez, FSO-VE – NOTHING REPORTED
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